VILLAGE OF ENON MINUTES

The Village of Enon Council Members held their Regular Meeting on <u>Tuesday</u>, <u>April 13</u>, <u>2021</u> at 7 p.m. via YouTube Video and Teleconference.

Roll Call:

Brenda Sweet - Present

Rick Hanna - Present

Rilla Fogle - Present

David Babcock - Present

Jeremy Whitacre - Present

Ben Beair - Present

Mayor Howard - Present

Visitors: Elmer Beard, Paul Reichert, Preston Cantrell with family & friends. No Callers

Approval of March 23, 2021 Minutes – 1st Mr. Whitacre

2nd Mrs. Sweet

Brenda Sweet - Yes

Rick Hanna - Yes

Dave Babcock - Yes

Rilla Fogle - Yes

Ben Beair - Yes

Jeremy Whitacre - Yes

Approved

Approval of March Financial/Reconciliation Report - 1st Mrs. Sweet 2nd Mrs. Fogle

Brenda Sweet - Yes

Rick Hanna - Yes

Dave Babcock - Yes

Rilla Fogle - Yes

Ben Beair - Yes

Jeremy Whitacre - Yes

Approved

COMMUNICATIONS:

Mayor mentioned to Council that there was a Drinking Water Source Protection (DWSP) meeting on March 8 and discussed with Council some results from the monitoring of the wells and the well field area.

Mayor swore in Officer Cantrell as the new part-time Officer for the village.

Conducted a vote for Citizen of the Year which is Elmer Beard and Young Citizen of the Year which is Makenzie Gosset.

Administrative:

Discussed with Council:

- 1. Water & Sewer rate survey for 2021
- 2. 2 quotes for repainting the Government Center
- 3. Phone system switched to Spectrum
- 4. Food trucks starting Wednesday, April 21, 2021 *See Motion*
- March Mayor's Court Report *See Motion*
- 6. Cardinal Tank logo, painter is ready to order paint for logo, Admin will get prices on a few logo ideas then give information to Council for decision
- 7. Bob White project will be starting in 4 to 5 weeks, letters to be sent out to residents in the area

Mayor's Court Report - Mr. Siferd presented the report to Council.

Motion to accept the Mayor's Court Report as presented for the month of March

1st Mr. Hanna 2nd Mrs. Sweet

Brenda Sweet – Yes Rick Hanna – Yes

Dave Babcock – Yes Rilla Fogle - Yes

Ben Beair – Yes Jeremy Whitacre – Yes

Approved

Motion to waive the \$25 license fee for food trucks for this year only (2021)

1st Mr. Hanna 2nd Mr. Whitacre

Brenda Sweet – No Rick Hanna – Yes

Dave Babcock – No Rilla Fogle - Yes

Ben Beair – Yes Jeremy Whitacre – Yes

Approved 4-2

Motion to move into Executive Session at 7:47 pm to discuss land acquisition

1st Mr. Hanna 2nd Mr. Whitacre

Brenda Sweet – Yes Rick Hanna – Yes

Dave Babcock – Yes Rilla Fogle - Yes

Ben Beair – Yes Jeremy Whitacre – Yes

Approved

Motion to move back into Regular Session from Executive Session at 8:10 pm

1st Mrs. Sweet 2nd Mr. Whitacre

Brenda Sweet – Yes Rick Hanna – Yes

Dave Babcock – Yes Rilla Fogle - Yes

Ben Beair – Yes Jeremy Whitacre – Yes

Approved

Police Department/Chief Holler:

- Mentioned that Preston Cantrell is the newly sworn in part-time Officer and that Officer Godwin has left the Village of Enon Police Department.
- Body camera equipment has been received
- Gave a BWC update
- Went over Monthly Activity Reports

Elmer Beard thanked Council for being elected Citizen of the Year.

Paul Reichert, of Grand Valley & Harrison, asked about the old VFW lot.

Motion by Mr. Hanna and second by Mrs. Sweet to adjourn the Council Meeting at 8:11 pm.

Attested by:

Mayor Timothy Howard

Date:

Approved By:

Rick Hanna, President of Council

Date: 5/11/2